The Trustees of the California State University

401 Golden Shore — Long Beach, California 90802-4210
(562) 951-4120

CEQA - NOTICE OF DETERMINATION

This Notice is being filed in compliance with Section 21108 of the Public Resources Code.

Project Title

Addendum No. 6 to the 2004 Cal Poly Humboldt Campus Master Plan Environmental Impact Report (EIR) — Energy
Research and Sustainability Center Project

State Clearinghouse Number
2004052085

Lead Agency Contact Person

Deidre Clem, Project & Space Analyst
California State Polytechnic University, Humboldt
(707) 826-5894

Project Location

The project site is located within the City of Arcata in Humboldt County, California, in the southern portion of the campus
of California State Polytechnic University, Humboldt (Cal Poly Humboldt). The project site is located northeast of the
intersection of 14" Street and B Street, and is generally bounded by the Schatz Energy Research Center, General Parking
Lot G15 to the east, 14™ Street to the south, and the Marketing and Communications building to the west. Access to the
site is available from 14" Street and B Street.

Project Description

The modified project would provide a single, two-story structure with 17,355 square feet of programmable space for
teaching labs, offices, and research labs. The modified project would also involve demolition of the Toddler Center,
Baiocchi House, Mary Warren House, Walter Warren House, and Jensen House. Construction staging would occur in two
locations due to space constraints and the need to maintain adequate parking within the campus. One construction staging
area would be provided on the main campus within parking lot G14 at the corner of 17th Street and Union, and an
additional off-campus staging area would be provided off-campus at 2000 Foster Avenue in Arcata.

This is to advise that the Trustees of the California State University as the lead agency approved the above-described
project on December 3, 2024 and have made the following determinations regarding the above-described project:

An EIR was not prepared for this project. An addendum to the 2004 Campus Master Plan EIR was prepared.

The project will not have a significant effect on the environment.

Mitigation measures were not made a condition of approval of the project.

A mitigation reporting/monitoring plan was not adopted for this project.

A Statement of Overriding Consideration was adopted for this project.
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Findings were made pursuant to the provisions of CEQA.

This is to certify that the Addendum to the 2004 Master Plan EIR is available to the General Public and can be viewed
online at https://www.humboldt.edu/facilities-management/energy-research-sustainability-center-ersc.
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Si{gnature Anne Collins-Doehne Date

Director, [L.and Use Planning and Environmental Review
Title



